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From the Principal 
 

What are Professional Learning Communities 
(PLC)? 
A professional learning community (PLC) in 
schools involves collaboration, sharing and 
ongoing critical interrogation of teaching 
practices in line with professional standards. PLCs 
are learning-oriented and promote the growth of 
teachers and students. 
 
WHY PROFESSIONAL LEARNING COMMUNITIES?  
• PLCs are more effective than individual 

champions in ensuring that school-wide 
pedagogical changes are sustainable 

 PLCs help develop teachers’ confidence and 
self-efficacy  

• Students achieve at higher levels in schools 
with positive PLCs 

• PLCs encourage and build effective 
leadership and management 

• When teachers across a school implement 
the same learnings and strategies, they 
create a consistent learning      experience for 
students 

 
PLCs are an action in our 2022-2024 Site 
Improvement Plan. Currently our teaching staff 
are deeply engaged in their PLC around the text 
‘The Writing Revolution’. PLCs are in year level 
teams (JP, MP and UP), with each member of the 
leadership team also belonging to a PLC team. 
 

NAPLAN Coordinated Practice Test  
NAPLAN online tests are fast approaching. Year 3 
students this week participated in the NAPLAN 
Coordinated Practice Test.  The CPT is set 
nationally and occurred on the same date and 
time across the country. The purpose of CPT is to 
help students feel more comfortable and familiar 
with the online testing environment. Student 
performance in the practice tests will not be 
assessed. The practice test was also an 
opportunity to test our IT infrastructure for the 
official online NAPLAN tests for Year 3 and 5 
students, which will occur in Week 7 and 8, 15/3 
– 24/3. 
 
NAPLAN Online tests provide a snapshot of 
where students are at with their learning and 
assist us to set priorities for our Site 
Improvement Planning. Occasionally, parents 
have reasons for not wanting their child to sit the 
tests and this can occur after consultation with 
the Principal or by providing information to the 
school in writing. The tests conducted are 
Numeracy, Reading, Writing and Language 
Conventions. If you would like further 
information, please contact your child's teacher, 
or me. 
 
Before School 
The school yard is not supervised until 8:30am. 
No students should be on site until that time. If 
you require before school care, you can arrange 
this through Louise Jenner, our KOSHC director.  
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A big congratulations to Ruby 

MacKenzie who was our first student 

at Kapunda Primary School to 

complete the 2023 Premier’s 

Reading Challenge. 

Well done Ruby! 
 

 

 
Principal Comments Continued 

 

The gates open just prior to this. Students can go 
straight to their class and wait for the bell, when 
the classrooms will be opened by the teacher. 
 
Road Safety around the school  
Please remember to drive safely around the 
school. There is a 25km speed limit around the 
school when students are present. Please 
remember that children do not always look 
where they are going and as adults, we need to 
be their eyes and ears at these times The council 
and police do spot checks around all schools at 
different times. People should not be parking 
across the road and having children crossing the 
road. Fines can be issued. The disabled parking is 
for permit holders only. Please ensure that you 
have your permit on display when using these car 
parks.  
 
Pupil Free Day  
A reminder that there will be 'No School' on 
Tuesday the 14th of March. KPS staff will be 
focussing on Maths training and development 
including Big Ideas in Number.  
 
Kind regards, 
David Pitt (Principal) 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
TERM 1 

 

Starting Monday 6th March   
Junior Primary Swimming Lessons 

 

Monday 13th March 
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 14th March 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Starting Wednesday 15th March  
NAPLAN – Year 3 & 5 Students 

 

Starting Monday 27th March 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 

 

Friday 31st March  
 Rotary Achiever Award Assembly  

 

Starting Monday 3rd April 
Middle/Upper Primary Swimming Lessons 

 

Friday 7th April 
Good Friday 

 

Monday 10th April 
 Easter Monday 

 

Friday 14th April 
Sports Day 

Last day of Term 1 – Early dismissal @ 2.10pm 
 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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